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On Jan 31, 2017, at 4:54 PM, Lawrence Mason Arrington, Sr <6to4to3doubleplay@gmail.com> wrote: 

My name is Lawrence M. Arrington EN2, known to 
most of the crew as “skin”.  I was on the USS 
Interpreter AGR14 from Dec. 1959 until Aug. 1963. 
 
I forgot the year, I think it was 1961.  The Interpreter 
was due for a total overhaul, but before we could go 
into dry dock we had to unload all the ammunition 
we had onboard at Port Chicago, in the upper San 
Francisco bay. We docked in Port Chicago late in the 
afternoon, but had to wait until the next day to 
unload.  After unloading the ammo, due to bad 
weather and high tide we had to wait for morning to 
return to Treasure Island. The luck of the Irish, the 
next day was solid fog all day.  Next day just as bad, 
solid fog you couldn't see bow to stern.  On day three 
I guess the skipper had had enough of the fog, so as 
soon as the sun peaked through the fog we got word 
to cast off and head for T.I.  We couldn’t have been 
more than a 1/4 mile from the dock when the fog 
returned twice as bad as before, and for some reason 
we continued to head for Treasure Island, when all of 
a sudden, WHAM!  Our screw picked up a buoy chain 
and killed us dead in the water. We began to drift 
with the tide out to sea. 
     
There is a bridge in the San Francisco Bay called the 
Richmond San Rafael Bridge.  Now this bridge had 
only been hit by a ship one time and now thanks to 
the BIG EYE FROM T.I. it had been hit twice.  We 
bounced off that thing and when the buoy chain 
reached it’s end there we were just sitting there. 

     
Now we couldn’t call A.A.A., so who do we have to 
call? - the dreaded Coast Guard.  When they arrived 
the divers went down and unhooked the buoy chain 
and checked the hull for damage.  After making 
their inspection our Captain was told that everything 
was O.K. and that all three blades of the screw were 
in good shape.  To this the Captain informed them 
our screw had four blades.  Well due to muddy water 
and fast moving tide the divers couldn’t recheck, so 
they towed us back to Treasure Island where they 
checked and found that sure enough we did have 
four blades. 

     
The next morning the Captain and the X.O. left the 
ship in their dress blues. I don’t know what happened 
next, but I don’t recall seeing them again.
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